Same letter to Major Coates Col. Laplante Col. McGibbon August 8th, 1945 Dr. F. Cyril James. Principal and Vice-Chancellor. McGill University. Dear Principal James: I am enclosing a list of the incompleted items for the Military Annex with reference to the departments from which action is expected. This list was made up by Lt.Cmdr. Robb. I think we can set the date for the opening of the Annex, that is for transferring the service patients into the Annex, for the 20th of August. Every effort will be made to complete these items before that time. The most important item is the larger casters. This is being pushed by Major Coates, but actually the order has gone through Ottawa to Mr. Flanagan at Simmons Bed Company already, I am informed. That is, it has gone to him on the basis of alteration in the original order. Yours sincerely. WGP/AD Encl.